
 

 

STAFF REPORT 

MEETING DATE: September 12, 2025 

ITEM TITLE, PRESENTER: Consideration and Approval of the Renewal Cooperative Agreement 

Changes between the Utah Department of Public Safety and San Juan 

County Sheriff's Office for the 24/7 Sobriety Program. Brian Spillman, 

Sergeant with Utah Highway Patrol, Statewide Coordinator for 24/7 

Sobriety Program 

RECOMMENDATION: To Approve Contract Renewal 

 

SUMMARY 

The testing is done through the Sheriff’s office and has been operating in San Juan County for the last 3 

years. This is simply a renewal of the original agreement. The only change is that the County will now 

keep the $30 Administrative Fees that were previously retained by the State.  

HISTORY/PAST ACTION 

The 24/7 program is a sobriety program for DUI offenders. The program allows a participant to retain 

their driving privileges and to reduce or eliminate jail time if the participant is willing to submit to 

testing to prove their sobriety. The offender pays to participate in the program in order to cover the 

required monitoring fees, the cost of equipment, and to offset the associated staffing costs.  

FISCAL IMPACT 

None 


